Annual ‘Veraison to Harvest’ Project Provides
Valuable Information to Growers
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FLGP Completes Third Year of Field Trial on Management of
Bindweed in Vineyards

Hedge and field bindweed have been an increasing presence in Finger Lakes vineyards in recent years. If left
uncontrolled, they can climb up grapevines and take over the trellis space, which can lead to increased
disease development due to reduction in sun exposure and air movement within the canopy, as well as
limiting the vine’s ability to intercept sunlight and thus ripen fruit. Our trial, conducted in cooperation with
Dr. Bryan Brown with the NYSIPM program, has been conducted in two locations —a commercial vineyard in
Yates County which has high populations of field bindweed, and the Teaching & Demonstration Vineyard
where hedge bindweed has been an issue since it was planted 8 years ago. The third year of this field trial has

been mostly focused on “double checking” the results that we got during the first two years of the trial.

While we have not analyzed the data yet, the visual results from this trial appear to confirm most of what we
had observed in the first two years. One of the primary findings has been that one of the materials that we
tested, rimsulfuron, appears to be more effective at controlling hedge bindweed than field bindweed. This is
important information that will be used to give growers better recommendations on what materials to use,

and not to use, when trying to manage field or hedge bindweed.
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‘Viticulture 101’ Course for EnoCert Goes Online

On August 18, FLGP viticulturist Hans Walter-Peterson led the first virtual version of his
I ‘Viticulture 101’ course for the EnoCert Program, which is an industry certification program
@z@ developed by Cornell’s Enology Extension Program at Cornell AgriTech. The course is normally

held as a one-day workshop combining indoor presentations and a visit to the Teaching
ENOCERT Vineyard near Dresden. Like almost all of our extension activities this year, however, the

course was adapted to an online version. Twenty-three people attended the three hour

workshop, with attendees coming from as near as Penn Yan and as far away as Utah. The people attending
the course represented a range of occupations and experience in the industry, and therefore a wide range of

guestions that they were hoping to learn about.

This was the fifth consecutive year that Hans has presented this course as part of the EnoCert program,
educating over 100 people over that span of time about the basics of grape growing in New York

FLGP in the News

“Beautiful Weather For Finger Lakes Grape Harvest: However, the Covid-19 pandemic and a cut-back in

purchases affect grape prices”. Wine Business Monthly website. Posted September 9, 2020.

https://www.winebusiness.com/news/?go=getArticle&datald=236140

“Finger Lakes Wines and Grapes: Season making growers happy”. The Auburn Citizen. Posted August 13,
2020. https://auburnpub.com/lifestyles/finger-lakes-wines-and-grapes-season-making-growers-happy/
article ade8bb26-a2c6-56a8-b07b-f88daf4cfl6a.html
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